
CITY OF LOVELAND, COLORADO 
MEETING NOTICE  

 
 
 

WHO:        LOVELAND POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD 
 

WHERE:   LOVELAND POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICE TRAINING ROOM @ 5:30 
810 E. 10TH STREET 

 
WHEN:   MONDAY, 10-2-17 

WHY:  AGENDA AS FOLLOWS  
 

AMENDED 9-6-17 
 
 

1. Program  Items to go before City Council on 10-17-17 
 

a) IGA for Police Training Campus  Chief Ticer 
b) Approval of Contract for Police Training Campus  

                                                                                         Chief Ticer 
c) JAG Grant       Lt. Arnold 
d) Heavy Vehicle Ordinance   CSO Schadewald 
e) CRISP IGA (COMBINED REGIONAL INFORMATION SYSTEMS PROJECT) 

       Cmndr Stewart 
 
2. Chief Ticer  

 
3. City Council Report  -  Councilor Don Overcash 

 
4. Other reports and discussion. 

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and activities and 

does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or 

gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for translation assistance, please contact the City’s Title 

VI Coordinator at TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations 

for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information on ADA or 

accommodations, please contact the City’s ADA Coordinator at bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-

3319.  

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida  a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los servicios, 

programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen nacional, religión, 

orientación sexual o género.  Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para asistencia en traducción, 

favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad al TitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372.  La Ciudad 

realizará las acomodaciones razonables para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para 

americanos (ADA).  Para más información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de 

la Ciudad en bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319 
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POLICE CITIZEN’S ADVISORY BOARD 

9-11-17 
TRAINING ROOM 

 
 

Present: Chairperson Pat Kistler; PCAB members: Bev Cardarelli, Erin Frisch, Dick 
Hunsaker, Kathy Mitchell, Dennis Soucek and John Tindall.  Absent PCAB member:  Ed Gassman.  
Councilor Don Overcash; Chief Bob Ticer; Commander Tim Brown; Lieutenants Arnold, Hurr 
and Newbanks and Asst. City Attorney Vince Junglas and Elizabeth Markham 
 
PCAB Chaiperson Pat Kistler called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.    A motion was made and 
seconded by Kathy Mitchell and John Tindall respectively to approve the minutes as is.  Motion 
carried.  Approved 
 
Chief Ticer started out by telling PCAB members that a new direction has come from City Council 
and the City Manager to present to Boards and Commissions policies or changes that are to be 
presented to City Council for their upcoming meetings.    Two items were on the agenda for the 
meeting:  a) DDACTS 1: Foot patrol and bike patrol in the downtown area. 

DDACTS 2: Traffic enforcement on Hwy 34 corridor from Madison east to Co 
Rd 3 by Centerra AND the downtown area (Hwy. 287)  from 5th Street north to 
43rd  Street. 

                b) Evaluate asset money from Drug Task Force seizures, which is a shared fund 
 
 
LTS. HURR and NEWBANKS 
 

 DDACTS Zones: 
o Lts. Hurr and Newbanks presented some information on DDACTS (Data Driven 

Approach to Crime and Traffic Safety)   During the month of June there were 
approximately 900 traffic stops in these zones.    In July the numbers had 
subsided.   The vision for the downtown area is our need for additional staffing.  
With the Foundry coming on board it may call that the police department initiate 
another district for that area.  Councilor Overcash indicated that he has received 
a lot of great comments from downtown businesses and patrons regarding our 
foot patrol.   Councilor Overcash questioned if we could start a foot patrol at 
Centerra during the holiday season.  Lt. Hurr indicate that was in the plan and 
we were going to give every effort to do that.    Since this topic is going to be 
discussed at the next City Council meeting Councilor Overcash asked the 
lieutenants to put some crime numbers with the presents and Chief indicated he 
would.  PCAB member Pat Kistler stated that this was a great movement for the 
police department.   After some discussion a motion was made by  Chairperson 
Pat Kistler that the Board accept this policy and seconded by board member 
Cardarelli.   .  Motion carried.  Approved. 

 Lt. Arnold and ACA Vince Junglas 
o Lt. Arnold presented to the Board that he and ACA Junglas are working on the 

follow-up to City Council’s request for staff to evaluate the issue of equitable 
shared funds from the Drug Task Force.    ACA Junglas explained that state 
seizures and cost of prosecution fees are handled by the 89th Judicial district.      
Various options were given to the Board as to where the Drug Task Force money 



should be spent.   Board member Frisch asked if we can re-evaluate the IGA and 
Lt. Arnold stated that we are looking into that now.   After some discussion a 
motion was made by board member Tindall to support the idea of continuing the 
utilization of the funds as we are currently doing, which is overtime for SIU and 
the remainder for downtown foot patrol.   Motion seconded by board member 
Mitchell.    Motion carried.  Approved. 

 
CHIEF’S UPDATE 
 

 Chief updated the Board on our two new commanders 
o Commander Eric Stewart – 32 years in law enforcement with the Aurora Police 

Department.   Started in July. 
o Commander Ray Butler - coming from the Department of Public Safety in 

Arizona. Will start late fall of 2017. 
 
 
 
There being no other business to discuss a motion was made and seconded respectively by Kathy 
Mitchell and John Tindall to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  Approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by  
Elizabeth Markham 
 
Approved by Chief Ticer 


